Testimony before the Calaveras County Board of Supervisors on 11/22/11
Re: General Plan Update Workshop on Refinements to the Preferred Map

Good afternoon.  My name is Tom Infusino and I am speaking on behalf of the Calaveras Planning Coalition.  I am pleased to say that the Coalition is in support of many of the recommendations in the staff report.

1) We support an evaluation of the build-out capacity of the General Plan Update maps.  Before we plot a course for the future, it makes sense to choose a desirable destination.
2) We support reconsidering residential development densities where they are exaggerated.  This will facilitate more realistic plans for future infrastructure.  
3) We support an accounting of the existing unimproved lots.  This will help us determine where our parcel inventories are too high, where parcel inventories are too low, and where they are just right.
4) We support restoring some of the previously eliminated land use designations to account for built out subdivisions and to meet unique community needs.  This will give peace of mind to the people who live in these areas that their desires for their communities will be respected.
5) We support clustering of the development potential on Agricultural Lands.  This is an important tool to preserve agricultural lands.  This is an important tool for maintaining open space and wildlife habitat.
6) We support integrating the land use maps from the Community Plans into the General Plan Update Land Use Maps.  This will ensure that these land use maps will include an up-to-date land use designation for all the private land in Calaveras County.  This will help these maps to reflect the confluence of the input from private landowners and from concerned members of the public.  This will give us the blueprint for community-centered growth.  This will help us to focus public and private investment into the economic recovery of our existing communities.
7) We support the Planning Department staff working to incorporate the wisdom of the public input into the General Plan Update.
8) We agree that it is time to get the General Plan Update process moving again!

Thank you, and have a Happy Thanksgiving.   
